From:
Sent: Sunday, April 30, 2023 1:23 PM
To: Hasan, Saba <
Subject: Re: Publications

Dear Dr Hasan,

Thank you very much for your kind email. None of this would have happened without your support. I remember the first time I had a meeting with you soon after starting residency and I asked, how did a resident from Capital Health managed to get into UW Rheumatology fellowship where all of his peers are from Mayo clinic, UT Southwestern etc. You gave me such a great advice, saying " just take every opportunity you have". So, the credit goes to you, Dr Hasan. I do firmly believe that our program has the solid strength of offering the residents a wide breadth of exposure. RMC will always be my home and I will definitely be in touch.